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FISCAL SUMMARY

ESTIMATED NET EFFECT ON STATE FUNDS

FUND AFFECTED FY 2001 FY 2002 FY 2003

None $0 $0 $0

Total Estimated 
Net Effect on All
State Funds $0 $0 $0

ESTIMATED NET EFFECT ON FEDERAL FUNDS

FUND AFFECTED FY 2001 FY 2002 FY 2003

None $0 $0 $0

Total Estimated
Net Effect on All
Federal Funds $0 $0 $0

ESTIMATED NET EFFECT ON LOCAL FUNDS

FUND AFFECTED FY 2001 FY 2002 FY 2003

Local Government $0 $0 $0

Numbers within parentheses: ( ) indicate costs or losses.
This fiscal note contains 3 pages.
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FISCAL ANALYSIS

ASSUMPTION

Officials of the Department of Labor and Industrial Relations, Department of Insurance,
and the Office of the Attorney General assume their agencies would not be fiscally impacted by
the proposal.

Officials of the Office of Administration - Risk Management (OA) assume that the interest
provision is reduced by this proposal from 30 days to 10 days on workers’ compensation
benefits.  They note that the state’s self-insured workers’ compensation program (CARO) is
aggressive in making timely benefit payments to injured workers.  However, delays in reporting
by the state agencies or delays in receiving information from the treating physicians may create
the potential for interest issues to be raised.  Also, any cases appealed would have the potential
for interest costs.  OA officials indicate they cannot state what additional costs could be, but
assume the amount would not be significant.

Officials of the Department of Transportation (MoDOT) note that they currently process all of
their department’s workers’ compensation claims.  They assume that interest payments would
increase as a result of changing the grace period from 30 days to 10 days after payment is due for
uncontested workers’ compensation claims.  Late payments are often unavoidable due to delays
in paperwork provided by the Highway Patrol and district offices.  MoDOT officials assume the
proposal would have some fiscal impact on the department, but cannot determine the amount.

Officials of the Department of Public Safety note that their workers’ compensation claims are
handled by the Office of Administration.   Any fiscal impact on the department’s workers’
compensation costs is unknown.

Oversight assumes OA and MoDOT would adjust their processing procedures to ensure timely
payment of workers’ compensation payments and therefore assumes any fiscal impact to the state
as a result of this proposal would not be significant.

FISCAL IMPACT - State Government
FY 2001
(10 Mo.)

FY 2002 FY 2003

$0 $0 $0

FISCAL IMPACT - Local Government
FY 2001
(10 Mo.)

FY 2002 FY 2003

$0 $0 $0
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FISCAL IMPACT - Small Business

Small businesses could be fiscally impacted to the extent that they would incur additional interest
penalties in the event of late payment of workers’ compensation benefits.

DESCRIPTION

The proposal would change interest calculations for worker's compensation payments under
subsection 3 of Section 287.160, RSMo. Uncontested late payments would accrue interest at 10%
per annum from ten days after the due date. Current law allows thirty days until a payment is late,
and provides for interest after the thirty day period. 

This legislation is not federally mandated, would not duplicate any other program and would not
require additional capital improvements or rental space.
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